
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

      
As I reflect on the season of Lent, I realize that so many of our lives are marked by sacrifice. We sacrifice our 

individual wants when we enter into long term relationships in order to give what is needed to preserve them. 

We sacrifice our own desires when we have children in order to provide for their needs. We sacrifice our free 

time in order to serve our church and community. We sacrifice a portion of our income in order to support the 

church. In between all of those big sacrifices there are a million smaller sacrifices that often go unnoticed: 

when we sacrifice sleep to make treats for a child’s classroom or sacrifice a Saturday afternoon of leisure to do 

someone else’s shopping or shovel their driveway. All of these sacrifices add up to a life of giving which is 

what we Christians are called to do. When we give to another sacrificially, that is, not from the leftovers of our 

abundance but from the best parts of what we have and what we are, we embody the good news of the gospel 

and offer it to someone else. There is no better demonstration of our love for God than to give up something 

we want in order that someone else might have what they need. 

 

During Lent we sometimes are tempted to give something up to demonstrate faithfulness. This is a good 

practice but often we “give up” something that is easy to do without. A tasty food or bad habit tend to be our 

choices but are these really the sacrifices we are called to make? The prophet Isaiah gives us suggestions about 

how we might sacrifice in ways that truly please our God: 

 

“Is such the fast that I choose, a day to humble oneself? Is it to bow down the head like a bulrush, and 

to lie in sackcloth and ashes? Will you call this a fast, a day acceptable to the Lord? Is not this the fast 

that I choose: to loose the bonds of injustice, to undo the thongs of the yoke, to let the oppressed go 

free, and to break every yoke? Is it not to share your bread with the hungry, and bring the homeless 

poor into your house; when you see the naked, to cover them, and not to hide yourself from your own 

kin? 

Then your light shall break forth like the dawn, and your healing shall spring up quickly; your 

vindicator shall go before you, the glory of the Lord shall be your rear guard. Then you shall call, and 

the Lord will answer; you shall cry for help, and he will say, Here I am. If you remove the yoke from 

among you, the pointing of the finger, the speaking of evil, if you offer your food to the hungry and 

satisfy the needs of the afflicted, then your light shall rise in the darkness and your gloom be like the 

noonday.”  

 

During this season of Lent, let us challenge ourselves to honor God with sacrifices that truly matter both to 

God and to the world. 

 

Blessings for your Lenten journey, 

 
 

 
 

 March, 2021 
 

The Parish Visitor 
      The First Reformed Church of Fishkill 

        1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY  12524 



 OUR CHURCH  IN MARCH    
 

        1 SDC Homeless Zoom meeting  7pm        16 Lenten Study  11 am 

Consistory  7 pm 

        2 Lenten Study  11 am 
     17 

 
        3 Worship Team 11 am 

        4 Musical Musings  7 pm      18 
 

Parish Visitor Articles due  
Musical Musings   7 pm 

        7 

 

Sunday Worship/ Communion 

Zoom Coffee Hour 11 am (see below*) 

 

     20 

 
        9 Lenten Study  11 am 

Finance Committee   5 pm 

Education Committee* 7 pm 

     21 Sunday Worship   10 am 

Sunday school 

Zoom Coffee Hour*  11 am 
       10 Worship Team 11 am 

Education Comm.        23 Lenten Study  11 am 

       11 Consistory Reports due  

Musical Musings   7 pm 

     24 Worship Team 11 am 

       13 Spring Forward:   

Set clocks forward 1 hour at bedtime  

     25 Musical Musings   7 pm 

     28      

  

 

       14 

  
Sunday Worship 

Sunday School Zoom 

Zoom Coffee Hour*   11 am      30 Lenten Study  11 am 

 

: 

Please submit articles for the April  “Parish Visitor” to the Church Office by Thursday, March 18, at:  

office@fishkillreformed.org. Thank you. 
  

Contact Pastor Amy: nylandal@gmail.com  or Office Manager Pat: office@fishkillreformed.org.  . 
 

Church Calendar – When scheduling a church meeting or event, please contact the Church Office at  

845-896-9836  or office@fishkillreformed.org so that it can be listed on the church calendar. 
 

Prayer Chain – To be added to the church prayer chain contact list or to request prayers for yourself or 

someone else, please contact Toni Houston at prayerchain@fishkillreformed.org. 
 

Worship service broadcasts can be seen on our website www.fishkillreformed.org.  and on Cablevision 

Channel 21 at 5:00 pm, Sundays. Note: the Channel 21 recordings are broadcast a week later.  
 

*Coffee Hour via Zoom, Sundays at 11 am.  Enter link below; enter meeting ID and password. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88145294330?pwd=T3FqQ2NDbFgzeHkvTUI0L2ZnNDVjZz09  

Meeting ID: 881 4529 4330 Passcode: 960282 
 

Our Church website includes our newsletters, worship service links, church history and Facebook page.  

Go to:   www.fishkillreformed.org. 
 

Parish Visitor receipt method can be changed by notifying the church office.   
 

Remote Giving – offerings can be mailed to the church office: 1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524, or dropped 

through the DuBois House doors’ mail slots.   

 

 
 

 

 

Happy St. Patrickõs Day   

Palm Sunday Worship 
Sunday School Zoom   

Zoom Coffee Hour*   11 am 

mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:nylandal@gmail.com
mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:prayerchain@fishkillreformed.org
http://www.fishkillreformed.org/
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 Consistory Notes from February 16, 2021  
 

Phyllis Lake led devotions based on Exodus 34: 29-32 and Luke 9:28-29 describing the transfigurations of 

Moses and Jesus as they experienced the ecstasy of closeness with God. We long for that divine-human 

intimacy and pray: Take me to Easter, Lord. Stay with me through Lent. Take me to the victory greater than all. 

Guide me to your shared triumph!” 

• The Food Pantry provided 7,020 meals during the month of January. The number of clients and new 

volunteers was down due to weather, but donations have provided an abundance of food. 

•  Holy Communion will be shared during special virtual Maundy Thursday service in remembrance of 

the Lord’s Supper Christ shared with His apostles on that night. Plans for Easter service are underway. 

• Rev. Amy and Elders have stayed in touch with congregation during this time of social isolation. Please 

contact anyone with physical or emotional needs who would benefit from a phone call or card. 

• We are grateful for an anonymous donation of $500 to be shared with someone in need. Examples of 

generosity during these trying times remind us that God is with us in many ways! 

• We will apply for grant Regional Synod is offering to offset cost of technology many churches have 

bought in order to stay in touch with their congregations during the pandemic. 

• A note of thanks to Emily Richardson and other volunteers who have knitted lap blankets and prayer 

shawls for homebound friends.  Prayers are offered along with every stitch! 

• The Activities committee shared God’s love by distributing 18 Valentine bags, complete with cards 

made by our Sunday school children. Brenda Smith-Cliffe is new consistory liaison to this committee. 

• We have some new faces during Coffee Hour! See Sunday bulletin for a handy link to join us. 
 
 

  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

One careful look at our budget will clearly show that the single largest category of expenses relates to our staff.   

The church employs four people: Pastor Amy; Office Manager, Pat; Organist, Christine; and Choir Director 

Kate. We pay the employee salaries, benefits for Pastor Amy, as well as things such as Social Security, 

Medicare, and governmental insurance programs like unemployment and worker’s compensation. Altogether, 

these make up nearly 60% of our annual budget. 

The second largest component of our budget relates to the operation of our buildings and programs, which 

totals nearly 30% of our budget. This is followed by the remaining 10% which is a combination of DFR 

(Denominational Financial Responsibility) and missions.  

The end result is that there are very few ways to trim our budget without impacting what makes our church the 

place we love.  

John Houston, Chair of Finance Committee 
 

Support from Elders and Deacons  
    

If you are in need of pastoral care, please contact an elder: 

                 Evelyn Bobb, Wapp. Falls      Phyllis Lake, Beacon   

   Pia Price, Poughkeepsie        Bill Resling, Fishkill  
Larry Sansone, Beacon  

 

If you need a meal, medication delivered, or a phone call, please contact a deacon: 

Kim Albra, Beacon    Linda Baron, Wapp. Falls  

          Victor Chao, Hopewell Jct.    Brenda Smith- Cliffe, Wapp. Falls  

Manny Valdivia, Wapp. Falls  
 

 ñFriends of Seniorsò are available to help those with various needs when one of our deacons is not available.  

Call: 845-485-1277 to schedule a ride. 

 

 

 

First Reformed Church  

of Fishkill  

FINANCE $ 101  

 
In God we trust  

John Houston 
Finance Chairman 



 

Getting to Know Our CCS Leaders  
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Counting Our Blessings 

We ẑ You! 
 

Many, many thank you’s go to our wonderful Activities Committee team (led by Jean Winkler) for the lovely 
Valentines purchased, signed, sealed and delivered on behalf of First Reformed Church.  Just as we are 
reminded how much we are loved by God and by FRC, we – in turn – send that love right back to Jean and Ed 
Winkler, Dorrie Hansen and the entire committee. 
 
 

From Bill Resling:  Enormous thanks and gratitude to you all for your prayers and good wishes as my wife 

Darlene and I fight Covid-19.  I know deep down in my heart and soul that our loving God will bring us 

through this one way or another. 

 
 
From Pat Chism: Thank you to all who sent flowers, cards, well wishes and prayers following my broken 
ankle surgery and recovery.  You provided a breath of Spring in a gloomy winter. Special thanks to Jean 
Winkler for the use of her medical equipment. I am truly blessed to be a part of such a loving church family! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Barbara VanVoorhis, daughter of Marge Merritt has been coming to FRC since 

1966, as a Sunday School student and then member of the church as a confirmed 

teenager.  She and husband Donald have two married daughters, Kari Collins and 

Kimberly LaDuke, and a 10 month old grandson William. 

With a degree in Early Childhood Ed./Special Ed.,  she began working at CCS in 

1994 as a Parent and Tot teacher, aide in the three’s and four’s classes, substitute 

aide in the After School, CCS Board Member AND was the financial advisor!  In 

1998, Barbara became Head Teacher of the Three’s, a full time aide in the 

Before/After School Program, while still the financial advisor and board  

member.  In November of 2020, Barbara replaced retiring Heather Hansen.  She 

said, “I love this church and my job.  Some days are difficult, some overwhelming, 

but just one smile from one child makes it all worth it!”   

 
AnnMarie Harris  moved to the Hudson Valley in the 5th grade and graduated from 

Ketcham High School.  She has an Early Childhood degree from Dutchess 

Community College.  Before CCS, Annie worked as a supervisor and developmental 

specialist in the St. Jude Unit at Cardinal Hayes Home for Children in Millbrook.  She 

has four grown children and seven grandchildren. 

She has worked at CCS for 17 years and has loved every minute of it!  She is Director 

of the School Age Program, head teacher for Parent and Tots and – beginning this 

January – the head teacher of the four year old class. Annie has also been the teacher’s 

aide in the three year old class.  She enjoys working with all the great staff here.  She 

said, “Each child who has crossed my path in all my years at CCS still holds a warm 

place in my heart!” 

 



 
 
 

 

Note: As I recently hobbled out of bed and looked out the window, I saw more snow falling.  We are so 

tired of ice and snow!  Our already sad circumstances have been magnified by this very hard winter, 

especially during the month of February!  We need some semblance of normalcy and good times.   

 

How happy I was to open my laptop that morning and find this lovely, reassuring poem written by John 

Twohig!  Enjoy! 

 

 

 
 

I heard Spring yawning in flower  

ground breaking.  

The crocus silent speaking of the  

coming time, 

"It will be here soon 

   it will be here again." 

Our work will go unnoticed  

ôtil the warmest times,  

but Spring is here again  

at last.   

                               

  John Twohig 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

March  
 

  3 – Barbara VanVoorhis      6 – Rebecca Chao 11 – Pat Chism   18 – Dana Cramer 20 – Juanita Nolting 

23 – Karen Simmons    26 – Bud Corwin, Owen Skorewicz, and Nick Miles  28 – Antje Landanno 

30 – Pastor Amy and Nancy Titus  31 – Rich Faulkner 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Lenten study with Pastor Amy: Tuesdays at 11:00 AM on Zoom beginning 2/16 through 3/30. We will go 

through Walter Brueggemann's A Way Other Than Our Own. It is available on Amazon.  Please sign up with 

contact the church office to receive the Zoom link.  All are welcome. 
 

Prayer Vigil  – We will raise our prayers Holy Thursday, April 1 through Good Friday, April 2. The vigil provides a special 

opportunity for you to talk with our Lord in the quiet of your own special place.  As we are not able to sign up for certain 

times, we hope that everyone will devote an hour between Maundy Thursday and Good Friday to pray to our faithful Lord 

for anything that is in your heart.” 

 

Holy Week     
Current Holy Week Plans: 
 

Palm Sunday, March 28th recorded service, available online. 

Maundy Thursday recorded service with communion, will be available online.  

An outdoor Easter service (weather permitting) with restrictions, is being planned.  Pre-registration will be 

required. If we are able to have the service, it will be live-streamed, and a recorded service will be available on 

our website.  

Finalized plans will be available in April newsletter and Sunday bulletins later in March. 
 

Join in Coffee Hour via Zoom, Sundays at 11 am.  Use link below: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88145294330?pwd=T3FqQ2NDbFgzeHkvTUI0L2ZnNDVjZz09 
 

FRC knitting /crocheting project  We are making prayer shawls and lap robes for those who are sick or 

caring for someone who is sick, or those struggling with challenges. Anyone may participate. Just contact 

Emily Richmond for a pattern. 
 
 

From the Education Committee   

Are you good with woodworking? Children and Worship needs your help creating some figures for the 

children's stories. Please contact Karen MacLeod for more information. 

Sunday School continues to meet on Zoom.  Grades 2 and up will focus on Lent with readings from the 

gospels of Mark and John.  Ages 3 and up In Children and Worship will hear about Lent, Jesus and the 

children, Bartimaeus, Zacchaeus and King Jesus in Jerusalem.   

During Lent the classes will make connections with God, their families and with our church family.  Each class 

will have a weekly visitor from the congregation, make prayer offerings as they pray for someone from the 

church family each week and are encouraged to do a weekly Lenten devotional as a family.  You can download 

a free family devotional here:  https://kidscorner.net/activities/preparing-for-easter-a-family-lenten-devotional    

The faith buddies program continues pairing an adult with a child.  We added a few faith buddies and 

apologize for overlooking them previously.   

Scholarships to defray the cost of children attending a week at Camp Warwick are available.  To apply for a 

scholarship, please contact Karen MacLeod or your child’s Sunday School teacher.  For information about 

Warwick go to website.  https://campwarwick.org/in-camp/     
 

Southern Dutchess Coalition for the Homeless 

A letter has been sent to all the churches and individuals who were connected to our organization when we 

went on hiatus because of Covid-19. We will begin meeting virtually to discuss those things we can do while 

being respectful of everyone's health. More information to come next month. 
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FIRST REFORMED CHURCH’S MISSIONS   

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

       
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

        

              Learn more on Facebook at  https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index 

 

 

Children’s Community Services 

 
After ALL the crazy snowstorms 

happening in February we are looking 

forward to March being much 

calmer!  Due to snow days and delays we 

needed to adjust our plans almost 

daily.  We were still able to collect 

"Valentine Food" and deliver it to the 

Food Pantry on time!  The three and four 

year olds made hearts, taped them to the 

food items and sang a song to the food 

pantry volunteers.   

We are looking forward to the warmer 

weather so that we may start exploring the 

outdoors again.  

 

Stay safe and healthy! 

Barbara VanVoorhis, CCS Director 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index


    Fishkill Food Pantry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fishkill Food Pantry 

1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524       Phone 845 896-4546 

Hours: 9 – 12 - M, T and Th, F   Closed Wednesday 

 

The Food Pantry was thrilled to receive 

beautifully decorated donations of food, 

delivered via wagons by our precious next 

door neighbors from CCS.  These truly 

were gifts of love, And they were 

delivered with the sound of happy voices 

serenading us! 

 

People are never too young to learn to love 

their neighbors, and to prove it, the 

wonderful teachers and parents of these 

children have truly instilled the giving 

spirit in our CCS 

pre-schoolers. 

 

Tristen Smith, president of East Fishkill Rotary, presenting 

FFP Interim Director Rich Lanni with face masks. 

 



 

     Our Church Sponsored Global RCA Missions 
 

Jeremy and Susan Beebout - Jeremy is an agronomist working with agricultural development efforts and Susan 

is a doctor developing the church's health ministries in Niger, Africa, one of the poorest countries in the world.  

Josh Bode, Pastor of the Protestant Church in Oman (PCO), founded by the RCA and charged with the 

stewardship of all Protestant Christianity in the country, comprising more than 50 Protestant congregations. 

Josh has been called to be the RCA shepherd to this diverse and international body of believers in Muscat, 

Oman, as they seek to build bridges and love their Muslim neighbors.  

RENEW San Diego (our sponsored church plant) is an inner city church that ministers to the community, 

including those living on the streets.  To learn more, visit their website www.renewsandiego.org.   Sunday 

services with Rev. Matt Nault can be seen/heard by scrolling down to “Sunday Church Gatherings.”  Select 

service to watch live.  Podcasts are also available.  

Grace Covenant Ministries is committed to holistic community development and healing in the Kentucky 

Appalachians, an area suffering some of the deepest poverty in the U.S.   

 
 

 

As Camp Warwick and the 

Warwick Conference Center 

move into 2021, we are happy 

to say that we are planning on 

running our 2021 Summer 

Camps as scheduled.  Meaning 

it is that time of year that we 

start to reach out and recruit 

another amazing staff for 

another great summer.  If you 

would please share this Flyer 

with your congregation we 

would greatly appreciate it.  If 

you or any of your members 

have any questions, we can be 

reached at (845) 986-1164 or 

you can email us here or at 

campwarwick1959@gmail.com. 
 

Thank you all so much for your 

continued support of Camp 

Warwick and the Warwick 

Conference Center through this 

tough time.  We would not be 

able to run these great youth 

programs without you.  
 

Albert Fenske-Williams 

Director of Operations 

http://www.renewsandiego.org/
mailto:campwarwick1959@gmail.com

